RESOLUTION
WHEREAS, the federal Rehabilitation Act provides for states to maintain separate rehabilitation agencies, one to serve blind people and another to serve people with other disabilities; and

WHEREAS, in 2009, the National Federation of the Blind passed Resolution 2009-7, reaffirming its strong support for separate state agencies for blind consumers; and

WHEREAS, the National Federation of the Blind of New Mexico advocated for many years to have a Commission for the Blind created, becoming successful in 1986; and

WHEREAS, the Commission for the Blind consistently ranks at the top in the nation for the quality of services it provides; and

WHEREAS, a recommendation has been made to consolidate the Commission for the Blind, the Commission for Deaf and Hard of Hearing, and the Governor’s Commission on Disability; and

WHEREAS, the Commission for the Blind has a federal mission to provide vocational rehabilitation and independent living services, and to administer the Randolph Sheppard Act and other federal laws that are specific to blind persons; and 
WHEREAS, The Commission for Deaf and Hard of Hearing and the Governor’s Commission on Disability are established only under state law and do not provide vocational rehabilitation or independent living services; and

WHEREAS, the blind community is unanimous in its support for state agencies for the blind, recognizing that blind persons require highly specialized services that can only be provided by a separate state agency; and

WHEREAS, research has shown that separate agencies serve blind persons more economically and effectively, the most significant study having been conducted by the Mississippi State University Rehabilitation Research and Training Center       on Blindness and Low Vision: Now, therefore,
BE IT RESOLVED that the National Federation of the Blind of New Mexico, acting through its duly elected board on this 20th day of January 2010, expresses our adamant and unalterable opposition to consolidation, that we reaffirm our commitment to the Commission for the Blind, and that we call upon the Legislature and Governor to maintain the Commission for the Blind as a separate state agency.
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